
 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED PROPERTY TAX INCREASE  
FOR THE ELLA JOHNSON MEMORIAL PUBLIC LIBRARY DISTRICT 

 

I. A public hearing to approve a proposed property tax levy increase for the Ella Johnson 
Memorial Public Library District for 2024 will be held on November 25, 2024, at 6:45 PM. 
Any person desiring to speak at the public hearing and present testimony to the taxing 
district may contact Stephen Bero, Executive Director, by calling 847-683-3216 or emailing 
the director at sbero@ellajohnsonlibrary.org 
 

II. The corporate and special purpose property taxes extended for 2023 were $1,254,045. 
The proposed corporate and special purpose property taxes to be levied for 2024 are 
$1,417,000. This represents a 12.99% increase in the extension over the previous year. 
 

III. The property taxes extended for debt service and public building commission leases for 2023 
were $0. The estimated property taxes to be levied for debt service and public leases for 
2024 are $0.  This represents a 0% increase over the previous year. 
 

IV. The total property taxes extended for 2023 were $1,254,045. The estimated total property 
taxes to be levied for 2024 are $1,417,000.  This represents a 12.99% increase in the 
extension over the previous year. 
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